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Description Service  Subservice Euro
Housing Estate Grants A0 A0104 25,000
Festival Grants D06 Dos01 7,000
Environmental Grants Agenda 21 EO5 £0502 7,000
Playgrounds F03 F0302 22,200
Community Grants. Foa Fod01 10,000
Discretionary Amenity etc F03 50,000

Total 121,200



Cavan County Council
Cavan - Belturbet Municipal District
Minutes of Discretionary Funding Scheme Meeting held on Thursday, 10th November 2016 in the Council Chamber, Courthouse, Cavan 
Presiding:


 Cllr John Paul Feeley
Present:
Councillors Madeleine Argue, Eugene Greenan, Peter McVitty, Sean Smith
In attendance:   
Derry Scanlan, SEE Cavan Belturbet Municipal District Office

Ger Finn, DOS, Cavan County Council

Also in attendance:  
Nuala McCann, Cavan County Council
Apologies:

Councillor (Cllr) Damien Brady, Cathaoirleach.


Cllr Smith began proceedings by proposing a vote of sympathy to Cllr Feeley on the recent death of his father Eddie Feeley and also proposed adjourning the meeting for five minutes.
All attendees reminisced and spoke fondly of Eddie, extending their sympathies to his wife Patsy and other family members.

Cllr Feeley thanked everyone noting the kind words, letters, notes and messages people had left over the few weeks.
i. Proposed Discretionary Funding for 2017

Derry Scanlan discussed some details of the budget and what was spent last year.
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1) Housing Estate Grants – Approximately € 450 spent per street group.  Cllr Argue queried if this was Council Estates alone.  Derry Scanlan advised yes.  It was noted excellent value for the work done of the estates.  An invitation to the Housing Estate Awards night was circulated.

2) Festival Grants & Community Grants – Derry Scanlan noted this money was spent through a wide range of groups such as Men’s Sheds, Fleadh, Cathal Bui Festival.
3) Environmental Grants Agenda 21 – Derry Scanlan noted this grant promotes sustainable development by assisting small scale environmental projects at local level and involve partnership arrangements between local authorities and various local groups including community groups, schools and environmental NGOs.  Three such projects exist in our district: 
· Loreto College, Cavan – promote energy awareness and conservation in the school and wider community - € 600

· Fairgreen Community Garden – new polytunnel inserted - € 900

· Templeport Development Association – rejuvenate a derelict area by creating a community wildflower garden - € 900

4) Playgrounds – upkeep, maintenance and repair of playgrounds through the Housing Section.
5) Discretionary Amenity – as discussed and approved at the last meeting.

Derry Scanlan noted these amounts are the same proposed for 2017.

Cllr McVitty queried the playground and community grants.  Derry Scanlan advised the money for playgrounds is spent on maintenance while the community grants are given to community groups and others such as Men’s Sheds.

ii. Adoption of Same

Cllr Feeley proposed the budget and Cllr Smith seconded.

Ger Finn referred to Cllr Argue’s previous query on estate grants and noted the Cavan Town Council would have had a budget which is not available now.  Cllr Feeley suggested merging the Housing Grants and Community Grants application forms together so everyone could benefit.  

Cllr Smith queried audits on playgrounds.  Derry Scanlan advised a supervisor carries out inspections and necessary repairs.  In addition a submission has been made under CLÁR for funding to upgrade some playgrounds.  Cllr Feeley queried when a decision on this will be made.  Derry Scanlan will check and revert back at the next meeting.

Cllr McVitty queried if the money includes lights on playgrounds.  Ger Finn replied noting for insurance purposes regular inspections are carried out. Repairs are highlighted and the budget covers these only. There was no additional funding for lighting.
iii. AOB
Derry Scanlan advised on ongoing overlay works at Kesh and Railway Road.   Works have been extended to cover a wider area (with approval) due to competitive tendering.  

Cllr Argue queried when works at Drumnavagh would be complete.  Derry Scanlan advised next week with footpath works after.  

Cllr Argue queried where the pedestrian crossing will be placed on the Cootehill Road.  Ger Finn advised the Cavan side of Earlsvale Road.

Derry Scanlan also noted ramps will be placed on the link road from Drumalee Cross to St Patrick’s College.
Cllr Argue queried the pedestrian crossing sign at the library, noting it was too high and people can’t see it.  Ger Finn advised it must be that high so lorries don’t hit their mirrors, but would take another look at it.

Cllr Greenan queried when the road lines will be finished.  Derry Scanlan noted that there is a requirement to spend in excess of €50,000 on lining in the Town. Works would be prioritized and primary routes like Main Street and Abbey Street will be freshened up.

Derry Scanlan noted the erection of the Peace Monument at Aghalane Bridge will be postponed until after Christmas due to lack of funding.  Cllr McVitty queried if there was insurance to cover the damage.  Ger Finn advised there is no insurance in place as it’s usually unnecessary for such monuments.  

Cllr Argue queried if the fiddle was going back on the roundabout at the Bus Station.  Derry Scanlan advised it is being coated and painted at present.
Cllr Smith queried when the Council were employing new General Operatives.  Derry Scanlan noted the shortlist is complete from eight hundred to two hundred applicants.  

Meeting adjourned at 2.40pm.

Next meeting:  Tuesday 6th December 2016 at 4.00pm in Belturbet Town Hall
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